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The Archdiocese of Los Angeles has a long history of concern and advocacy for the immigrant community. As we work with and minister to our parishes and schools we recognize that Church of immigrants so we take seriously the Gospel call to welcome the stranger among us.

· To bring focus and continue to strengthen this important ministry, Archbishop José H. Gomez has created the Office of Immigration Affairs, which will be dedicated to this work. Archbishop Gomez has appointed Jaime Huerta, formerly associate director of the Office of Life, Justice and Peace, as director of the new office.

· You can contact the Office at 213-637-7820 or by email at: 

immigration@la-archdiocese.org.

· To further support the work being done by parishes on immigration, we have created a “Know Your Rights Card”. The Archdiocese is printing and sending every parish and school community a supply of ‘Know Your Rights’ cards next week. Parishes and schools are encouraged to distribute these cards during Passion Sunday weekend of April 8-9. The cards will be distributed in English, Spanish, Vietnamese and Korean, For more information and to view or download the ‘Know Your Rights’ card, go to the Archdiocesan website : archla.org/immigration.

A recent pastoral reflection of the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops (USCCB) states that “Hope in the next generation is how the nation will realize its founding motto, ‘out of many, one.’ In doing so, we will also realize God’s hope for all His children: that we see each other as valued sisters and brothers regardless of race, religion or national origin.”¹

1 “Living as a People of God in Unsettled Times,” Pastoral Reflection, USCCB, March 22, 2017
Filipino Immigrant Deported, March 17, 2017

Rey Galleon was a Filipino immigrant in the United States who was deported by Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE) on March 17, 2017. This marks the first reported case to the Pilipino Workers Center of a Filipino immigrant being removed from the United States under the Trump Administration. He was living in San Bernardino, California with his wife and two U.S. citizen children. While under arrest by ICE, Rey was not allowed to talk to legal counsel after repeated requests. Instead of being transferred to a detention center, Rey was misled and coerced to sign a ‘voluntary departure form’, forcing him to leave the country on a Philippines-bound plane with a ticket he was forced to buy for himself. That afternoon, his nine-year old daughter returned from school to discover her father was gone, leaving the family with hard decisions on what to do next.
Contact: Filipino Workers’ Center 153 Glendale Blvd., Historic Filipinotown, Los Angeles, CA 90026
